
Western Adelaide Coastal Residents’ Association Inc
Minutes of the General Meeting held on 27th March 2019  at  the Henley Town Hall
Chaired by the President Paul Laris 
Apologies 
Lionel Edwards, Rae Marnham, Ros Whitehead, Angela Vaughan, Anna Shepherd, Nancy Faye, Lynn Walsh, Lisa Redman,  Val Wales, Matt Farrell, Helen Manning, Lara Lamnek, Don Howie, Richard Smith, Marg Easson, Heather Flannagan, John Flannagan, Greg Cashel, Rina Cohen, Tina Koch, Ros Herbert.
Presentation
This Meeting followed directly on from the AGM and we were treated to an hour-long Presentation by Georgina House, the Community Engagement Coordinator, City of Charles Sturt on Working Together to Build Relationships and Achieve Common Goals. The meeting saw a slide presentation and then had the opportunity to ask questions of Georgina who has only been with the Council for the past 18 months and was anxious to meet up with us. She wanted us to make use of the YourSay website. Theo asked if we could get a Planning Officer to come down and address one of our Meetings. The redevelopment of the Main St - Henley Square precinct was discussed. Lots of opportunities to work together.
 Agenda Items
Coastal Sand Management - Jim Douglas 
Massive erosion is happening at West Beach - the sand pumping pipes are exposed at Henley South - very unusual during the Summer months. We have been working closely with Save West Beach Sands and the CCS Council to encourage the Government to look at an independent report by DHI - all about sand replenishment - dumping sand. 48,000 cubic mtrs of sand were brought by truck recently and dumped on the beach. We don’t believe replenishing sand is useful if it keeps being swept back up North and there needs to be a way of retaining the sand on the beach. We spoke with Dr Dyson who proposes using geo-tex bags onshore and then back-fill the sand and so reduce the wave-power to reduce the sand drifting north. Many discussions with Council and Paul Sutton. 
It was recommended to Council last Monday that Dr Dyson be hired for $50,000 (25,000 from Council and a further request of $25,000 from the State) for a 4-month scientific project to study ‘Cell-3’ -  the area of  West Beach and Henley South of most concern - we have lost 2 metres of sand off the beach at West Beach - almost down to the rock bottom. The Council Agenda items 4.4.6 and 4.4.7 led to the following major recommendations that (a) the Mayor to write to the Minister for the Environment & Water thanking for the commitment to replenish sand over the next 2 years and requesting a further study be conducted to investigate how that sand can be retained into the future including the commission and design of the Groyne Field as suggested by Dr Dyson and (b) recommend that the Govt match the scientific study by Dr Dyson with $25,000 over a period of 4 months. Currently we are following  engineering, not scientific advice - we need to use science. Kenzie was very supportive in Council. We need to support Council and Paul Sutton to ensure this happens. 

The cost has been enormous but it may be arrested by using the groynes which will cost about $8m. We will write and meet with Matt Cowdrey, our local member, to ask him to support the application to try to dissuade Minister Speirs who actually wants to extend the pipeline to North Haven. Motion Moved By Jim, Seconded Paul. Passed Unanimously
Jake Hall-Evans, the Liberal Candidate for Hindmarsh suggested we access a special $150K grant to community organisations that may be available from the Commonwealth.
The study involves modelling tidal movements and strength of  wave power and direction  hitting West Beach but needs to use correct figures,  geological work on coast and survey figures.
Dredging on Port River - Pedro  Schultz
The licence to do the Dredging has been issued by the EPA to Flinders Ports. A  briefing meeting will be arranged with us and the Port Adelaide Environmental group and the EPA. Pedro handed out a summary of things that arise from the licence - things that were good, bad or unknown.
Only a few of our wishes have been delivered - no public access to real time data being monitored. the deadly POMS virus to be monitored by PIRSA. They also need to monitor sea-grasses now in order to judge the degradation that will take place but it is a huge area and there is little time left to do it.   Flinders Ports plan to scoop up and then dump out in 3 months 100 times the normal amount that normally occurs in a single year.  The EPA can stop dredging if the turbidity is too much as they are monitoring it independently using satellite technology.
Anti-social Behaviour in Henley Square
Anne Wheaton and Jim Douglas met with Adam Fillipi, acting Manager, Public Health & Safety from Charles Sturt and Henley Ward Councillor Kenzie van den Nuieuwelaar  about serious problems at Henley Square. We understand that a security officer from the Ramsgate followed two drunken youths leaving the premises on Christmas Eve and assaulted one which resulted in hospitalization. A risk-analysis study was conducted for CCS in 2012 by Bronny Walsh but it was shelved. We now have 22 licensed venues currently operating in and around Henley Square and there can be over 3,000 people drinking there at any one time. The Sandbar and Zambrero are applying for extended licences.  We suggested that Council start up another Working Party to include traders, police etc - maybe the Square needs a Manager to monitor and attend to resident safety, peace, traffic, noise control from both patrons and businesses, CTTV (the defibrillator was vandalised but fixed in 2 weeks), smoking controls, children safe areas etc. 24 hour cameras.  Marilyn wondered if the defibrillator could electrocute anyone. Rick noticed the damaged cabinet and notified everyone - the unit was replaced in a week but took another week to be re-commissioned. Rick assured the meeting that the Defibrillator was safe to use.
Don Lewis asked if anyone knew the two groups of motorcyclists who go through the suburb on Sunday Morning but it was noted that many residents and visitors to Henley and Grange have complained but nothing has happened. Need more complaints to be made to police and if sufficient complaints they will act. Jim asked Georgina to report all these problems back to Council - if something is not set up soon the Main St precinct will be a huge problem - needs to be treated holistically.
Planning Guidelines
Theo gave a quick report on the new Planning guidelines. Mr Michael Lennon - State Planning Commissioner has put out a media statement about heritage and new developments - so he wants it spelt out clearly what ‘ Contributary Items’ mean - he wants a positive and respectful pathway forward .. the People and Neighbourhoods discussion will be delayed and be released later. Possibly a workshop with Council about the new planning laws.
Any other business
Peter Collins is concerned about the lack of shade in Henley Square and has raised it with Council who said there was little support for it. He is dismayed by the total lack of shade on the lawned area. As we all are! We all raised it as a concern at the time the Square was being developed. The permanent Shade structures were supposed to be covering the middle of the Square, not just the area used for coffee and dining. The current seats are terrible very uncomfortable and difficult for aged and those with disability as well. Bacchus was supposed to put out a few shade umbrellas in the current seats. Council does not allow stakes to be put into the lawns as they may damage the irrigation - all ironic when Cancer Council is holding an expo there the coming weekend. The toilets are not satisfactory nor up to best practice standards.

Meeting referred this matter back to the Executive for Action.
Minutes of the last General Meeting passed.
Meeting closed at 10pm.
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